FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Is there a legal requirement for us to rent a permanent space from the council to site our caravan or are we legally permitted to park out caravan roadside? 

Can you provide further information about the claim, namely what is the claim about?
The Council holds the data you have asked for.

Caravans that are resided in can park on privately owned licenced permanent caravan sites or holiday caravan parks. Leicester City Council does have 3 residential Gypsy and Traveller sites. There is an application process and a waiting list for plots.
There is no legal requirement for you to rent a pitch on one of the City Councils Gypsy and Traveller Sites although you would be more than welcome to apply for a pitch. There is a waiting list.

The question around the legality of parking an unoccupied caravan on the highway has already been answered. Occupied caravans that are in parked on the highway or land in public ownership (or private land without permission) are classified as unauthorised encampments and fall under the County Wide Code of Practice for Travellers (copy attached), occupied caravans can be left in situ for short periods providing compliance with the Code, the timeframes for this could be hours days or in some cases weeks, depending on the location and the personal circumstances of the individual, however, should a caravan be visited and assessed as not being actively occupied in then it is classed as a parked vehicle and as such falls under the highway legislation previously mentioned.

If you wish to discuss how we manage unauthorised encampments, please contact the Multi Agency Travellers Unit Service Manager: mat.bagley@leics.gov.uk.

We cannot speak to you about the claim on this public platform. The information is exempt under section 40(1) of the FOI Act – personal data. If you require details about the claim, please email us directly on info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
